
OS69 Installation 

The OS69 ignition module is an electrical equivalent to the discontinued Wisconsin YJ69 ignition 

module. It will pass all factory tests, and may be diagnosed in the same fashion. 

Attached you will find documents originally provided by Wisconsin relative to the components 

of the ignition system associated with engine model TRA-12D and S-14D. This does a good job 

explaining the theory of operation of the system, the transition from a single-unit system to a 

two-unit system, and a few useful tips for diagnosing your system. 

Originally the ignition system turned the engine on and off using the same key switch used to start 

the tractor. As the key switch aged, it often became faulty in that it would send a 12V pulse to the 

ignition module, which would ultimately destroy it. 

To avoid buying another replacement module, it is highly recommended that a separate switch be 

employed. Reference the wiring diagram, figure 1, and you will notice that the new switch should 

be connected between the white lead of the stator or yellow lead of the module and any 

convenient ground. 

If the white/yellow lead is brought to ground, the engine will die. If the white/yellow connection 

is open, the engine will be allowed to run. Installing a separate switch in this fashion will ensure 

that the module will not be subjected to stray voltage from the battery. 

The OS69 replacement module has been built such that the color-coded wiring matches the stator 

output leads. If you have the old style green connector, simply solder the male contacts provided 

to the stator output leads, and then snap them into the nylon terminal housing also provided. For 

this application, you should also add a white lead to connect with the ignition switch described 

above at the same time you address the yellow lead connection. 

For late model applications, the stator output connector on the engine should interface with the 

module directly. It is still very important that a new, separate, ignition switch be employed to 

avoid the potential for stray voltage from the battery. 
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